
Rock Me Amodeo 
Mississippi Taxpayers Pay for More Branding from Idgroup of Pensacola 

 
 
Recent reports here at USMNEWS.net have provided loads of new evidence regarding the relationship 
between USM, under former president Martha Saunders (2007-12), and the Pensacola-based 
communications/public relations firm Idgroup, headed by long-time Saunders associate Mona Amodeo.  
As of the newest of these prior reports USMNEWS.net readers have learned that Saunders directed at 
least $547,000 in students’ and Mississippi taxpayers’ funds to Amodeo’s Idgroup over the five years of 
Saunders’ presidency.  In the spirit of the ongoing 2012 Olympic Games, this report picks up the torch 
carried by the last, presenting even more evidence of the boondoggle that USM appears to have 
represented for Idgroup. 
 
The insert below is a proposal submitted by Idgroup to USM in the spring of 2011.  Therein Idgroup 
proposes to produce a new branding video and other commercial spots/items for Saunders, spending 
$60,000 in production and $22,000 in editing.  The total for these projects comes to $82,000, with 40% 
being due on assignment, a second 40% due on 15-April-2011, and the final 20% due upon project 
delivery.  Details about these dates are on page 2 of the proposal, which is inserted at the top of the next 
page of this report.      
 
 
 

 

http://www.usmnews.net/BREAKING%20NEWS%20Mo%20Money%20Mo%20Projects.pdf


 
 
The insert below is the invoice sent to USM by Idgroup for the first 40%, or $32,800.  This was marked 
“okay to pay” and signed by Saunders. 
 

 



The insert below shows the Purchase Order for $32,000 (missing $800; appears to have been a typo 
during the process) regarding the first payment to Idgroup. 
 

 
The process above got another ball rolling, this time at a cost of $82,000, as stated earlier.  But that was 
not to be the end of it.  In the e-mail exchange below between Polly Odom, Saunders’ secretary, and 
Lindsey Braxton, the director of operations at Idgroup, wherein the two are discussing this then-new 
venture for Saunders and Amodeo, Braxton informs Odom – not the other way around – that “Martha,” 
referring to Saunders, has approved an additional $5,000 for this bundle of projects, reportedly for 
“travel expenses for the interviews.”  
 

 
 



Of course, Braxton’s instruction to Odom raises the total commitment of Mississippi taxpayers for this 
bundle of projects to a whopping $87,000.  It also means that a to-date total of $634,000 in student and 
taxpayer funds was transferred by Saunders to Amodeo’s Idgroup between 2007 and 2012.  Sources 
conclude that it is now, in the post-Saunders era for USM, that many in the USM community are 
waking up to what appears to have been a very disturbing chapter in the institution’s history. 
 
Stay tuned for more.  


